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Richard Keen QC, for Fhimah, asserted that Giaka's attempts to link Fhimah with explosives at the LAA office at Luqa airport were neither credible nor reliable. Giaka himself had not made this link until 1991 and had not reported it to his CIA handlers earlier. 

Keen also challenged Giaka's evidence that he had seen Fhimah, along with Megrahi, with a brown case at Luqa on 20 December 1988. Not only was this allegation not made until mid 1991, but had become more detailed with the passage of time. 

Keen concluded that there was no evidence that Fhimah procured luggage tags for Megrahi, no credible and reliable evidence that he was associated with explosives, or knowingly party to taking a bomb to Malta, or present at Luqa airport on 21 December or party to any plot to destroy Pan Am 103. 

Lord Sutherland then adjourned the case until 10.00am on Tuesday, 30 January. He emphasised that no verdict would be announced on that day. If the judges are in a position to give their verdict then, they would announce it the following day. It was more likely, he said, that a date for the verdict would be announced on 30th January. 

